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Mark Your Calendars
Please see the website and marquee 
for additional events.

DECEMBER
1	 .Landscape Committee 7 PM @ 		
	 .WP
2	 . Activities Committee 7 PM @		
	 .WP
3 	.Seniors/Retirees 9 AM @ CC 		
	 .ARC 7 PM @ WP
8 	.Covenants Committee Meeting – 	
	 .6 PM @ CC
9 	.TOPS 10 AM @ CC 
	 .Board Study Session 6:30pm @ 		
	 .CC 
10 Seniors/Retirees 9 AM @ CC
	 . 	Finance Committee 6pm @ WP
14 Pool Committee Meeting 7 PM 		
	 .@ WP
16 TOPS 10 AM @ CC
	 .Board Meeting 7:00pm @ CC
17 Seniors/Retirees 9 AM @ CC
   	. 	ARC 2 PM @ WP
19 CRCA office open 9AM-1PM
23 TOPS 10 AM @ CC
24 Christmas Eve! CRCA Office 		
	 . 	Closed
25 Christmas Day! CRCA Office 		
	 . 	Closed
30 TOPS 10 AM @ CC
31 News Years Eve! CRCA Office 		
	 . 	Closed
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I would like to congratulate the new 
members elected to the BOD- 
Peggy Bracken, Gus Lipins and 

Terry Paschen; as well as the returning 
member Marilyn Stimpson.  I would 
also like to thank the other candidates 
for participating and wish them well. I 
was re-elected as president with Chuck 
Stead- 1st Vice, Marilyn Stimpson- 
2nd Vice, Peggy Bracken- Secretary 
and Connie DeLarge- Treasurer.  With 
another election behind us and the 
holidays around the corner it is a busy 
time for all of us, but the BOD is still 
faced with a number of challenges. 
We are still working on resolving the 
Waste Management issue- with no 
response from them since May 2009 
to our proposal.  Our attorney is 
negotiating with our past collections 
companies attorney and we will 
hopefully see this come to a conclusion 
shortly.  The newly hired management 
company has VMS up and running 
with data entry being done to update 
all of our records.  When complete you 
will be given an ID number and will be 

able access your records online. 
What makes a community great?  I’ve 
asked myself that and have come to 
the realization that it is neighbors that 
make a community a place others want 
to live.  All too often, in today’s world, 
we do not find the time or desire to 
get to know our neighbors.  What is a 
neighbor?  They respect each others’ 
boundaries but are quick to assist in a 
crisis.  Great neighbors make for great 
neighborhoods, and it is well worth 
the effort.  There are a million ways 
you can be a good neighbor, starting 
with something as simple as sitting 
on the front porch and saying hello.  
We are not all into block parties and 
socializing with our neighbors but 
maybe take the time to wish them 
happy holidays this season and get to 
know them.  We are all in this together 
so why not make the best of it.
If you and yours are blessed this 
season please remember the Adopt 
a Family program the Association 

President’s Report

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3



The Windmill: 
Newsletter 
Policies

The Continental Ranch Windmill is 
published monthly by the Continental 
Ranch Community Association
(CRCA), and is prepared under the 
direction of the Activities/ Publication 
Committee.  Articles with bylines and 
letters to the Editor reflect the views 
and opinions of their respective authors 
and do not necessarily reflect the 
views or opinions of the Association, 
the Board of Directors, the Activities/ 
Publicity Committee, or the management 
company. We reserve the right to edit 
articles and letters for brevity and clarity.

Letters to the Editor 
Letters must be signed and include a 
phone number for verification. Names will 
be withheld upon request. Anonymous 
letters or articles will not be printed.

Advertising Policy
The acceptance of a business ad in the 
newsletter does not constitute approval 
or endorsement by the CRCA. “The 
Association reserves the right, in its sole 
and absolute discretion, to refuse to
accept any advertising submittal made by a 
prospective advertiser of the Association’s 
newsletter or other publications.” Ad 
publication is subject to space availability 
on a first-come, first-serve policy and 
could be denied or postponed due to lack 
of space in a specific issue. All advertising 
is subject to current Advertising Rates, as 
adopted by the Board of Directors.  All 
copy for articles and camera-ready
advertising is due at the Association office 
by the 15th of the month. Distribution 
will be approximately the first week of 
the following month.  Ads may only be 
submitted electronically via Compact 
Disc (CD) or by email to josh@
hoamanagementsolutions.com The 
preferred file format is PDF, however 
JPEG, TIF, and DOC are also accepted. 
For specific ad size dimensions please 
email the address above for additional 
information.

Advertising Rates

Business Card 	 $45
¼ Page 		  $75
½ Page 		  $130
Full Page 		  $227
* 3 and 6 month discounts available

Political Ads must have “Paid advertisement. 
Not endorsed by the CRCA” in at least 8 
point type at the bottom of the ad.
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Adopt a Family 
Wish List

CRCA has elected 
to adopt two 
families for the 

holiday. If you wish to participate, 
please drop off what you wish to 
give to the Management Office by 
the Windmill Park no later than 
December 14th.  It must be new and 
if a toy, in its original packaging.

Family #1 has 2 adults and 3 
children. Girl age 6 is interested in 
arts and crafts, dolls, doll clothes and 
accessories. She wears shoe/sock size 
13, pants size 7 and shirt size 7. 

Boy age 3 likes cars, Batman and 
Spiderman stuff. His shoe size is 9, 
pants 4T and shirt 4T. 

Infant to be born in December is a 
girl. She will need diapers and wipes 
size 1 or 2 and clothes size 0- 6 mos. 

The mother is a size medium for 
shirts, and shoes size 7 ½. She is in 
need of personal items and she likes 
Marilyn Monroe stuff.

The father needs a jacket size XL, 
shirts and sweatshirts size XL. 
Shoes/socks size 10.5, pants w 36 l 
34.

Family #2 has 2 adults and 5 
children. Girl age 13 is interested in 
a new game system, bike and books. 
She wears a size large in woman 
in jackets and shirts. Size 12-13 in 
pants for woman and 9 ½ shoes (for 
woman).  

Girl, age 12 is interested in arts and 
crafts, painting and/or coloring. She 

also loves anything 
with Tinker Bell 
and would also 
enjoy a bike. A 
jacket would be 
much appreciated, she wears a size 
9 ½ size shoe in woman, and pants 
are 9-10 in woman and large shirt in 
woman.

Girl age 6 wears shoe/sock size 1, 
pants size 7 girls and shirts are small 
6x. She needs a winter jacket and 
enjoys learning toys, ex; leapfrog or 
v-Tec games. She too is interested 
in a bike and loves anything with 
princess on it. 

Girl age 2 ½ wears size 7 ½ -8 in 
shoes/socks. Pants and shirts are size 
4T-5T. She could use a winter jacket 
and also needs learning games like 
Leap Frog and V-Tec. She loves Dora 
the explorer and backyard toys to 
play with.

Girl age 7 months wears size 6-12 
months in shoes/socks, shirts and 
pants. She needs a high chair and a 
play pen and crib. She seems to enjoy 
toys that light up and also needs a 
bathtub sit up seat.  

The mother wears size 9 in shoes 
in women, large shirt and size 13 in 
pants for woman. She could really 
use a winter jacket and a portable 
back or foot massager.

The father is size 11 ½ in shoes, 3XL 
in shirts and size 48 in pants. He 
could really use a winter jacket and a 
roaster oven or kitchen supplies.  A 
table and chairs as well as maybe a 
dresser is also needed.



inside this issue...

4	 Board Recap

5	 Committee Spotlight

6-7	 Committee Reports

7	 Quick Notes

8-9	 For Seniors and 	

	 Retirees

10	 Winter Wonderland 	

	 Decorating contest

11	 Winter Care for 	

	 young plants and trees

12-13	 Community Calendars

14-16	 Halloween Event

17-23	 Advertisers

24	 Your HOA 		

	 Management Solutions 	

	 Team 

We would like to thank our 

advertisers for helping to offset 

the cost of this publication.  

Please know that all ads 

are paid for solely by our 

advertisers and are not an 

endorsement by CRCA.
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The Festival was held from 3:00pm – 8:00pm on November 7th and 
the weather was quite cooperative.  For the children we had a jumping 

castle, obstacle course, and a number of games.  The music was 
by Endgame and was excellent.  We were treated to a cheerleading 

demonstration by the Pride All Starz, with both the little ones and the 
teenage group.  It was quite entertaining.

Papa Murphy’s Pizza was there, as well as the Girl Scouts, 
who had a bake sale.  There were several vendors 
present: Indigo Day Spa, Tompkins Chiropractic, Gold 
Canyon Candles, Isagenix, Kathy’s Kritters, Chrystal 
Elegance, Arizona Power Yoga, and Curves, each of whom 
donated a prize for the free drawing.  The Pima 
County Attorney’s Office had a display and 
answered questions about serving as a victim’s 
advocate.

Thanks go out to those who helped set up and who 
helped with children’s games:  Joann and Walt Ross, Linda 
and Jim Alam, Philip Keller, Connie de Large, Linda DiPalma, 
Mary Mooney, Ryan Harper, Mark Czacher, and Ms. Pope (whose first 
name I didn’t have).  If I missed anyone, I truly apologize.

Thanks also go to the hard-working members of the Activities 
Committee: Richard Singervalt, Michelle Godwin and Ana Holcomb.

Winners of the top prizes were: Miriam Harkins and Jeff Dohrolecki, 22” 
TV; Jodi Shoemaker, Vivitar camera; Kurt Senzee, digital camera; and 
Chris Holcomb, iPod.

donates to.  There are others 
less fortunate that can 
use a little help, especially 
in this economy.  Any 
donation would be greatly 
appreciated.  Don’t forget 
to visit the Walgreen’s at 
Twin Peaks and Coachline 
on Dec. 12th and 13th and 
get a free photo with Santa 
with your donation to the 
Marana community food 
bank.  Have a safe and 
wonderful holiday season.

CONTINUED FROM PG 1 On a somewhat disturbing note: an appointed 
BOD member of last year’s board has been 
targeted by a member or members of this 
community. They have received two separate 
anonymous letters with no return address, 
threatening them and making very derogatory 
statements. This is a direct result of their 
volunteering their time to CRCA by being 
appointed to the BOD. The coward needs to 
be identified and held accountable for their 
despicable actions. While the appropriate 
governmental agencies are investigating I 
ask anyone in this community to please come 
forward with any information you might have 
of this sorry excuse for a human being. There 
is no place for this type of behavior in CRCA 
and this BOD will not tolerate such actions! 
Any information given to the office will be held 
in strictest confidence.
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Board Of Directors 
Meeting Recap for November 2009 
The Board Actions
Agenda adopted with the addition to XIX. New 
Business, E. Hate Mail

The Consent Agenda

To Rescind the Resolution prohibiting Board 
Member from contacting vendors

To Approve the Resolution to add to the Code 
of Conduct the ability to appoint Management 
personnel to assist

To Approve Facilities recommendation to core drill 
for the handicap signs at the community center 
($115)

To Approve Landscape recommendation to accept 
the RFP for the landscape contract bids

To Approve Landscape recommendation to accept 
Groundskeeper bid to install 20 (5) gallon oleander 
bushes along Coachline at Colony Park ($750 + tax)

To Approve Activities recommendation to sponsor 
two families through Blake Foundation through 
advertisement in the newsletter for donations of 
items as well as $250 each from CRCA for items for 
the families

To Approve appointment of five people to the 
Covenants Committee (one person not appointed)

To Approve the Fines as proposed by Covenants 
Committee

To Approve moving $200,000 out of Treasury Direct 
to a CD earning more interest (1.98%), and to move 

the Vantage West CD to State Farm as requested by 
the Finance Committee.

To Approve at the request of the Pool Committee 
three repair bids (2 for the Windmill pool ($500.36) 
and 1 for the Community Center pool ($250 not to 
exceed)

To Approve appointment of Dale De Men, CRCA 
Manager as Statutory Agent

To Approve a Resolution to require each contract to 
have a 30 day written cancellation clause and to not 
enter into any exclusive contracts

To Approve purchase of a laptop and projector at a 
cost not to exceed $1,100

To Approve purchase of microphone package for 
meetings at a cost not to exceed $375

Denied
To not approve a resolution for the BOD to obtain 
three bids for items that will incur a cost to the 
Association greater than $999.99
To not approve a resolution regarding posting of 
emergency meetings

Postponed
Facilities proposal to refurbish seven existing 
monument signs and to install four new parcel 
monument signs postponed to next meeting for 
more information.

To adopt a Resolution for all complaints to be in 
writing
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POol Committee

C o m m i t t e e  S po  t l i g h t :

Special thanks to everyone who served in any capacity 
on the Pool Committee during this past year, this 
includes  Beth Andersen Chairperson, Bill Arnold, 
Etta-Rose Carrigan Russell Clanagan, Colin Cordell, 
Phil Kinney, Barbara Kochel, Kermit McCutchan, 
Mary Puckett, and Chuck Valarde.  

The Windmill Pool and Spa is open from 5am-10pm 
every day of the year.  We ask that to ensure the 
cleanliness of the pool area please remember not to 
bring any food or beverages into the swimming pool 
area. Also remember that everyone is entitled to have 
an enjoyable experience at the pool and this can be 
accomplished if we comply with the rules and respect 
each other. Children under the age of 14 should not be 
in the spa at any time.

Clyde Woods and his team of technicians from 
Oasis Pool Service continues to do an outstanding 
job maintaining our pools and spa. They are on call 
7-days a week and provide an excellent service to 
our community. We look forward to continuing our 
relationship with the dedicated staff from Oasis Pool 
Service. 

The Community Center Pool will remain closed until 
one week prior to Marana Unified School Districts 
Annual Spring Break, which will occur on March 15, 
2010. During the period that the Community Center 

Pool is closed the entire pool deck will be resurfaced 
by a professional decking company.  The Board has 
budgeted funds for this very important project and 
the goal of the Pool Committee is to have both pools 
resurfaced during 2010. 

The committee also wants to congratulate the newly 
elected members to the Board of Directors; Peggy 
Bracken, Gus Lipins, Terry Paschen and to Marilyn 
Stimpson who was reelected to another term as a 
member of the board. We also thank the out going 
members of the Board of Directors for their service 
to our community: Colin Cordell, George Earhart and 
Grant Winston, thanks and best wishes to each of you. 

The Pool Committee meets at the Windmill Office 
on the second Monday of every month at 7pm., your 
input and participation is always welcome. 

As each of us prepares to celebrate the most celebrated time 
of the year, I leave with the words of our 14th president of 
the United States: America will never be destroyed from the 
outside. If we falter, and lose our freedoms, it will be because 
we destroyed ourselves. -  Abraham Lincoln

We wish everyone a safe and Happy Holiday Season

				    Best regards,
 				    Russell L Clanagan 
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Committee Reports
working hard for you.. .

 Covenants committee

This month the covenants committee has seen 
a turnover in membership due to elections and 
members who are moving on from the committee 
for various reasons.

  First, we would like to congratulate Gus Lipins 
and Peg Bracken on their election to the board of 
directors. We have enjoyed working with them on 
covenants and expect great things from them on 
the board. Thank you both for your service on the 
committee and to our community.

  Secondly, Al Stark has resigned from the 
committee to spend more time enjoying his 
retirement. The committee would like to thank 
Mr. Stark for his time, work and investment in our 
community through the covenants committee. It 
has been a pleasure working with him and getting to 

know him better. Best of luck to you, Al. 

  There are still openings on the committee and any 
homeowners in good standing are invited to attend 
a meeting and let us know if they are interested 
in joining us. We’d love to have more community 
involvement.

  The covenants committee would like to take the 
time to welcome Connie DeLarge as our new board 
liaison. Ms. DeLarge has served as a member of the 
covenants committee in the past and has experience 
to add to the committee. She is responsible for 
helping to keep lines of communication between the 
board and the committee open so business can get 
done in a timely fashion. Welcome aboard!

  All homeowners are invited and encouraged to 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 7

Continental Ranch is a beautiful community 
and we all want it to be as clean and pristine 
as the day it was built.  With the beautiful 
weather we’ve seen, it’s no wonder so many 
residents have been out for afternoon or 
evening stroll.  Some of our family members 
who tag along on a leash can leave behind 
a little “mess” during their walk.  Please be 
courteous of your neighbors’ sidewalks & 
yards by picking up after your pets.  Treat 
others as we wish to be treated ourselves.  
…Just a friendly reminder. 
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Quick Notes
from the windmill office

When calling into the HOA office to report a violation 
of the CC&Rs, please make sure you have a specific 
location/address of where the violation has been 
observed.  The more detailed and exact information 
you provide us, the quicker we can get out there to 
assess the violation and therefore take the necessary 
steps to get the issue resolved in a timely manner. 

Routine inspection tours are made throughout the 
community, which consists of approximately 3500 
homes and several commercial properties. So, please 
remember, when reporting a violation or subject of 
concern, be sure to have the exact location/address. 
This will aid us in getting out there to get it taken care 
of as quickly as possible. 

If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to give 
the Compliance Department a call at 297-7600 ext. 
104, or email Bill@hoamanagementsolutions.com anytime. 

attend the covenants committee meetings held 
the second Tuesday of each month at 6 p.m. at the 
community center. Our next meeting date is Dec. 8. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact 
our management liaison, Bill Heady, at (520) 297-
7600.

ARC 
Things at the ARC are moving along very 
smoothly.  We would like to tribute this to the 
New Design Guidelines and the New Paint Palette, 
but also to the efficiency of HOA Management 
Solutions and our New Board of Directors willingness 
to accomadate our homeowners.  Remember they are 

here to answer any questions you may have.

One thing we would like to bring to your attention is 
that any outside lighting you may want to install or 
have installed (except solar) needs approval from the 
city of Marana.  So please check with the city before 
installing outside lighting.  It really helps to have a 
copy of all of the permits needed in your file to avoid 
any confusion.

Our meetings are held on the 1st Thursday of the 
month at 2 p.m. and the 3rd Thursday at 7 p.m. at the 
Windmill offices.  We always welcome anyone either to 
observe or join us on the committee.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from the 
ARC!!!             

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 6

NEIGHBORS HELPING
NEIGHBORS
Anyone in our community 
in distress and facing 
landscape violations due 
to conditions beyond their 
control, please contact us 
so that we may assist you in 
your time of need. We are 
neighbors helping neighbors 
in an effort to make CRCA 
a neighborhood we can be 
proud to be a part of. If you 
want to be a part of this 
or need assistance please 
contact us.

John and Nancy Lambert
579-1775

jlambert04@comcast.net
Barbara Snyder

742-3279
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For Senior Citizens and Retirees
Coming alive with the magic of christmas

Homes throughout the community are 
“coming alive” with the glitter and magic 
that is Christmas!  There is always a 

warmth and friendliness within the community 
during this time of year as neighbors decorate with 
garlands, tinsel, colorful strings of lights, and share 
holiday greetings from house to house.  This year 
we need to reach out to those neighbors who are 
facing the stress of the current economic situation, 
and lend a helping hand where necessary.  Invite 
a neighbor to share your holiday dinner as well as 
your friendship.

Along with the excitement of the season, SCRCR 
members have a full calendar of activities.  Gaslight 
Theater is scheduled for Tuesday, December 1st, 
with carpools, for those enjoying dinner, departing 
the Center at 5:00 p.m.  December birthdays will 
be celebrated on the 3rd, and the last casino 
trip for the year will be on December 11th.  
Our last group gathering at the Center 
for this year will be on the 17th, so 
that each of us may enjoy the 
two-week holiday season with 
visiting families and friends.  

We look forward to our 
annual holiday party 
at the Elks Lodge on 
Oracle Road on the 9th.  
This is a reservation 
event, with a buffet 
dinner and dancing, and 
an opportunity to get 
“dressed up in our holiday 
finest” for an evening out.  

Transportation is being arranged for those who 
are unable to drive at night.  A child’s gift is part 
of the “admission,” and will then be given to the 
Marana School District for distribution as needed.  
Door prizes and lots of fun surprises are in store 
for everyone attending, and Frank has promised to 
dance with all the single ladies!!  How fun is that!     

A Christmas card drop box is also available at our 
Thursday meetings, with JoAnn generously offering 
to assume the role of “postmistress” to sort/deliver 
the cards as received.  We would encourage you to 
donate the savings on postage to the Marana Food 
Bank container or the postage fund container for 
mailing “goodie” boxes to our military men and 
women. 

SCRCR has elected new officers and committee 
chairs for 2010, and although they will not actually 

assume their new appointments until January, 
it’s a time of transition, making future 
plans, and a new beginning.  We owe 
gratitude and thanks to our outgoing 
president and secretary—Joan Travis-
Triumph and Lew MacDonald, as both 

have been in their positions for three 
years.  We say a big thank you, 
also, to the various committees 
that have served so faithfully 
since last January.  We will 
welcome Jim Alam as he 

moves up from VP to 
incoming president, Frank 
Triumph as vice-president, 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 9
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For Senior Citizens and Retirees
Coming alive with the magic of christmas

Jeanne Lemieux as secretary, and Walt Ross, 
returning for a second term as treasurer.  
Congratulations are in order to these new 
officers, as we look forward to another great year 
of friendship and activity.

THIS ‘N THAT…

During the month of December, we are 
reminded of Pearl Harbor Day on the 7th in 
1941, Hanukkah which begins on the 12th,  
Orville and Wilbur Wright’s four brief flights 
of their aircraft on the 17th in 1903, the official 
beginning of winter on the 21st, Christmas on 
the 25th, Kwanzaa beginning on the 26th, and 
the official end of WWII on the 31st in 1946.

Hanukkah, the Jewish holiday which means 
dedication, commemorates events begun 
long ago and begins with the sacred menorah, 
kept burning in the Jerusalem Temple at all 
times.  Jewish texts teach that when the Temple 
was recaptured from the Syrian/Greeks, only 
enough lamp oil for one day was found, yet 
the light burned for a full eight days.  Kwanzaa 
is a celebration of values, culture and people 
with varying themes and activities throughout 
the celebration week.  Within the Christian 
community, we acknowledge Christmas and the 
birth of Jesus in Bethlehem with reverence and 
praise, along with month-long secular festivities 
enjoyed by all cultures and people everywhere—
both young and old! 

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY: 

People will not always remember what you said.  
People will not always remember what you did.  
But, people will always remember how you made 
them feel.   –Author unknown.

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 8

 

      
 
 

Hartman Glass Mirror & Metal 
“Since 1968” 

(520) 903-0766 
Fogged Windows? Broken Glass?            

 
 Residential and Commercial Glass Replacement 
 Custom  Shower & Tub Enclosures  Table Tops 
 Glass Shelves  Custom Mirror  Cabinet Glass  

     
   Visit our Showroom!  119 W. Sahuaro Street 
    Mon.-Fri. 8-5 (Saturday by Appointment) 
www.hartman-glass.com             ROC#168400 
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We may live in the desert, but this holiday season let’s make Continental Ranch 
a Winter Wonderland!

Do you have the best decorated house during the holidays? If so, this 
contest is for you! It’s that time of year again for you to sort through 
the attic and garage for all of your favorite holiday decorations.  

Give our residents a treat this holiday season by turning CRCA into a Winter 
Wonderland. Houses will be judged on December 17th. So, pull out Mr. and 
Mrs. Clause, Frosty the Snowman, candy canes, icicles and maybe even the 
Grinch! Any and all decorations are always appreciated during the holiday 
season, but if you think your house shows the most holiday spirit, please fill out 
the form below for your chance to win a monetary gift! Houses will be judged 
in four different categories: Best Overall, Best Use of Lights, Best Theme, and 
Most Creative. We will also give out several Honorable Mention gifts. 

“It’s a beautiful sight, we’re happy tonight, walking in a Winter 
Wonderland!”

Winter Wonderland 
Holiday Decorating Contest

Holiday Decorating Contest Registration Form

If you would like to participate, please fill out this registration form and return it to the CRCA office by Monday, 
December 14th. You may also send an email to continental.ranch@yahoo.com to register your house. Houses that do 

not fill out a registration form will not be included in the judging.

Name: ____________________	     Phone: ____________________
Address: _________________________________________________

Office Use Only:

Date: __________ Initials: _________ Entered on Master List: ______
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Living in a fairly newly 
developed area of the 
community, chances 

are your front yard vegetation 
has not yet matured to the 
point where it can stand 
extreme temperatures 
and/or little water.  In an 
effort to help you nurture 
your young plants and 
trees into a well-established, 
beautiful landscape, we found the 
following information for your use.

Resist the urge to prune young trees!  They will 
suffer in the long run for it.  Allowing a young tree 
to grow as many branches as possible (from the 
ground up) will give it time to establish a thicker, 
more stable trunk because it has to “learn” to bear 
the weight of its new limbs.  In general, a newly 
planted 15-gallon mesquite tree should not be 
significantly pruned or thinned for two full growing 
cycles.  This will help to ensure its health and its 
ability to withstand a severe storm or high winds.

For young plants and trees, you may 
wish to consider decreasing the 
frequency of your watering to about 
once a week during the winter months.  
However, you will need to increase the 
duration of the watering to encourage 
deeper rooting.  Take care not to over-water 
— remember, roots need air, too!

Small, young plants such as lantana, 
verbena, and honeysuckle 

may have a tough time 
adapting to transplanting 

and cooling 
temperatures.  Keep a 
close eye on them and, 

if needed, cover them 
at night whenever there 

is a hard-frost warning.  
If you lose a plant between 
now and March, hold off on 

replacing it.  Wait until March 
when warmer temperatures and rains will make for 
a more successful transplant.

When you apply pre-emergent spray during the 
winter rains, the chemical will only affect seeds, not 
your trees and shrubs.

Fortunately for Tucsonans, we have a wealth of 
resources for plants and their care.  In addition to a 
host of nurseries, we also have:

The Arizona-Sonora Desert Museum
www.desertmuseum.org

Tohono Chul Park
www.tohonochulpark.org

Tucson Botanical Gardens
www.tucsonbotanical.org

Winter Care for Young Plants & Trees
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December 2009
SUN MON TUES WED THU FRI SAT

1
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm @ WP

2
Activities 
Committee 
7pm @ WP

3
Seniors/
Retirees 9am 
@ CC

ARC 7pm @ 
WP

4 5

6 7 8
Covenants 
Committee 
6pm @ CC

9
TOPS 10am 
@ CC

Board Study 
Session 
6:30pm @ CC

10
Seniors/
Retirees 9am 
@ CC

Finance 6pm 
@ WP

11 12

13 14
Pool 
Committee 
7pm @ WP

15 16
TOPS 10am 
@ CC

Board 
Meeting 
7:00pm @ 
CC

17
Seniors/
Retirees 9am 
@ CC

ARC 2pm @ 
WP

18 19
Office open 
9am-1pm

20 21 22 23
TOPS 10am 
@ CC

24
Christmas 
Eve!
Office closed

25
Christmas 
Day!
Office closed

26

27 28 29 30
TOPS 10am 
@ CC

31
New Years 
Eve!
Office closed
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SUN MON TUES WED THU FRI SAT

1 2

3 4 5
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm @ WP

6
TOPS 10am 
@ CC

Activities 
Committee 
7pm @ WP

7
ARC 7PM @ 
WP

Seniors/
Retirees 9am 
@ CC

8 9

10 11
Pool 
Committee 
7pm @ WP

12
Covenants 
Committee 
6pm @ CC

13
TOPS 10am 
@ CC

Board Study 
Session 
6:30pm @ 
CC

14
Seniors/
Retirees 9am 
@ CC

Finance 
Committee 
6pm @ WP

15 16

17 18 19 20
TOPS 10am 
@ CC
                
Board 
Meeting 7pm 
@ CC

21
Seniors/
Retirees 9am 
@ CC
                
ARC 2pm @ 
WP

22 23

24

30

24 25 26 27
TOPS 10am 
@ CC

28
Seniors/
Retirees 9am 
@ CC

29
Office Open 
9am-1pm

January 2010
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Halloween Event at Windmill Park
Winners for age 

group 0-3
First: 

Marina Monsell, age 3, 
dressed as Dorothy, all shiny 

and pretty.  Marina is the 
daughter of Jeremy and 

Crystal Monsell.
Second:

Makou Williamson, age 1, 
dressed in a serape and a 
sombrero as big as he is.  

Makou is the son of Steve 
Williamson.

Third:
Ariana Diaz, age 9 months, 
dressed as a lady bug, and 

a very sleepy one.  Ariana is 
the daughter of Christine 

Diaz.

Winners for age 
group 4-7

First:
Deven Calhoun, age 7, 

dressed as Harry Potter, 
complete with broom and 
magic wand.  Deven is the 

son of Denise Calhoun.
Second:

Tristyn Marble, age 7, 
dressed as the tin man, 

complete with painted face 
and fingernails (all silver).  
Tristyn is the son of Kavey 

Ann Marble.
Third:

Maile Williamson, age 
4, dressed as a mermaid 

complete with tail.  Maile is 
also the daughter of Steve 

Williamson.

Winners for age 
group 8-12

First
Juan Laney, age 10, dressed as 
a six-pack Ninja!.  Juan is the 
son of Mr. & Mrs. Will Laney.

Second
Mariah Diaz, age 12, dressed 
as a very interesting vampire.    
Mariah is the daughter of Jan 

Diaz.
Third

Kimberly Laney, age 11, 
dressed as a piece of yummy 
candy corn.  Kimberly is also 
the daughter of Mr. & Mrs. 

Will Laney

	 Thank you to the judges, Nancy Lambert, Vigi Lipins and Gus Lipins (new board member) 
who had an extremely difficult time trying to pick the winners.
	 Thanks also go to the Activities Committee Members, Michelle Godwin, Anna Holcomb, as 
well as Jocelyn Canovali (Management) and Robert Banks (Fiona’s son).

1

Josh Seng

From: Jocelyn Canovali
Sent: Friday, October 23, 2009 11:55 AM
To: Josh Seng
Subject: FW: Upcoming Citizens' Police Academy
Attachments: image001.jpg; 3cpn2010.pdf

 
 

From: Dianne VanHorn [mailto:dvanhorn@MARANA.COM]  
Sent: Friday, October 23, 2009 11:57 AM 
To: Jocelyn Canovali 
Subject: FW: Upcoming Citizens' Police Academy 

We are now accepting applications for the upcoming Citizens’ Police Academy which will begin in January 2010.  Anyone 
interested in attending should fill out and submit an application prior to December 21st, 2009.  (This way it will complete 
and out of the way before the holidays!) 
Feel free to share with residents, friends and family who live and/or work in Marana.  

Additional information and application can be found on www.marana.com/academy
By the way – it’s FREE! 

The attached file can be printed on 8.5x11 and cut into 3’s for hand-delivery 

The following .jpeg can be pasted into newsletters:    Note deadline to register for class is December 21st – keep this in 
mind with distribution of your newsletters.  Thanks

Dianne VanHorn 
Marana Police Department  
Community Resources 
520‐382‐2049 
dvanhorn@marana.com 

October 31, 2009 - 10am to 12 noon
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Marina Monsell – Age 3
First Place Winner

Makou Williamson – Age 1
Second Place Winner

Ariana Diaz – Age 9 months
Third Place Winner

Deven Calhoun – age 7
First Place Winner

Tristyn Marble – Age 7
Second Place Winner

Maile Williamson – Age 4
Third Place Winner

Juan Laney – Age 10
First Place Winner

Mariah Diaz – Age 12
Second Place Winner

Kimberly Laney – Age 11
Third Place Winner

Halloween Event Contest Winners
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Halloween costume contest
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Subscribe today
TO THE

Address: 
City:   State:   Zip: 
Phone: 
Email: 
Signature:   

Send your completed 
form & payment to:

Marana Weekly 
News 

3029 S. Kinney Rd.
Tucson, AZ 85713

YES, I want to subscribe for 1-year for only $19.99!

Credit Card #

VISA r MASTERCARD r AMERICAN EXPRESS r DISCOVER CARD r

Expiration Date: Security Code:

Amount $:

Name on Credit card:

    
Check Enclosed

    
Go online www.maranaweeklynews.com or call (520) 578-1505

    
 Credit Card

PAYMENT OPTIONS

*REGULAR RATE $26.00. Each Organization has it’s own code. Donations tallied by 12/16/09 and a check will be mailed by 12/18/09.

As of Dec 16th , the Marana Weekly News will no longer be mailed to every home in Marana for free.  

1 YEAR - FOR ONLY $19.99*
SIGN UP BY DECEMBER 11th 

and we will donate $5 from every subscription to your choice of one of the following Organizations:

Please donate $5 
of this 

subscription to 
the Organization 

with the  
Code:________

Don’t miss a single issue - subscribe today....

Marna Chamber of Commerce (code MCOC-1209)
Rotary Club of Marana (code MR-1209)  

Rotary Club of Dove Mountain  (code DVMR-1209) 
Marana Heritage Conservancy  (code HC-1209) 

Marana Optimist Club   (code MOC-1209) 
Marana Junior Rodeo  (code MJR-1209) 

Marana Community Food Bank (code MCFB-1209)
Marana Broncos Youth Football (code MBYF-1209)

Marana Girls Volleyball Team (code MGV-1209) 
Marana Boys Volleyball Team (code MBV-1209)

Mountain View Girls Volleyball Team (code MVGV-1209) 
Mountain View Boys Volleyball Team (code MVBV-1209)

Marana Swim Team (code MST-1209)  

Mountain View Swim Team (code MVST-1209) 
Marana Football Team (code MFB-1209)

Mountain View Football Team (code MVFB-1209)
Marana Foundation (code MF-1209)

Marana Health Center (code MHC-1209)
Marana Western Heritage Committee (code MWHC-1209)

MADD Southern Arizona (code-MADD-1209)
High Heels For Hope (code HHH-1209)

Marana Mature Worker (code MMW-1209)
Sahuaro Girl Scout Council  (code SGSC-1209)

Marana Little League (MML-1209)
Citizen’s for Picture Rocks (code CFPR-1209)

Other:__________________________(code OTHR-1209)
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Sell Your House
For 

As Little As 

2%Susy Patty, 
RealtoR®, aBR 

907-8885

Continental Ranch Resident since 1994 and 
know the benefits of this great community.

If you know of someone interested in buying a 
home or saving money when selling a house, 
just call me today at 907-8885.

Why lock yourself to paying 6% or 7%?

Freedom_Realty_ad_98561.indd   1 1/11/07   10:11:11 PM
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Help Prevent Crime in Our Neighborhood
Did you know that we can take some simple steps to prevent crime in our neighborhood?  Some crimes, such 

as thefts or break-ins, may be committed by people who don’t necessarily fit the image of a criminal.  The 
perpetrators of these crimes may loiter in the neighborhood, observing the activities of residents and choosing 
targets of opportunity.

What can you do to reduce the potential of becoming a victim?•	
It pays to be aware of anything that could be identified as “suspicious” activity.•	
Always completely close your garage door, and keep it closed at all times unless you are in the •	
immediate area.
Be aware of the activity on your street, and get to know your neighbors and their families. •	
Basically, anything that seems even slightly out of place or is occurring at an unusual time of day or •	
night could be criminal activity. Here is a list of some of the most obvious activities to watch for and 
report to the police:
Any vehicle moving slowly and without lights, or following an apparently aimless course.•	
Vehicles containing one or more persons parked at unusual hours.•	
Persons who do not live in your neighborhood and are hanging around the neighborhood.•	
An usual volume of traffic frequently arriving and departing from a residence at various times of the •	
day and night.

This list is by no means all-inclusive, but, as with all crime prevention, the responsibility has to be ours.  The 
police can only advise from their experience—and we can use their advice to help our community remain a safe 
place to live.
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Sometimes it’s hard to tell exactly whose best interests some
investment representatives have in mind. Our financial
advice is based on fees instead of commissions, and our firm
offers no proprietary investment products. 

With our independent, unbiased approach to investing, you
can be confident that our only goal is to help you reach
yours. Contact us today for more information or to schedule
a consultation.

Tired
Of The

Same
Old Pitch?

A Registered Investment Adviser
Member FINRA/SIPC

Dave Bowen
David Bowen, CFP®
7229 N. Thornydale Rd. #155
Tucson, AZ 85741
520 572-0256
www.davidbowencfp.com
cstone@lpl.com

CLEANING SERVICES starting at $79

By Diane
Residential & Commercial

Routine Home Cleaning
Special Projects

Move In / Move Out
Detail Cleaning

Organization
Let’s make you smile today!

SAVE $125
$35 Off your 1st cleaning & $10 Off your 2nd thru 10th

Weekly & Bi-Weekly Services

Call me for a FREE Estimate 850-5382

Numbers to Remember

Emergency Number:			  911

Non-Emergency Number (TPD)	 791-4444

Poison Control:			   626-6016

Rural Metro (Non-Emergency)	 299-1411

Report Graffiti Vandalism:		  911

Rape Crisis Line (24 Hours):	 327-7273

Animal Control:			   743-7550

Waste Management:			  744-2600

HOA Management Solutions Emergency Line 	
					     780-9163	
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WANT TO BUY? NEED TO SELL? CALL MALEA

Not sure whether to rent or sell 
your home? 

Would you like:

Someone to go over your options 
with you? 

Someone who will LISTEN to your 
concerns and answer the tough 
questions? 

A Realtor who will find you the 
home that meets YOUR criteria? 

CALL MALEA 520.907.4638 
                                                      

Services we provide: 

• Buyer Representation 
• Listing your Home 
• New Construction 
• Bank Owned Properties 
• Property Management 

FIRST TIME 
HOMEBUYERS 8,000.00 

TAX CREDIT HAS BEEN 
EXTENDED! ASK ME 

ABOUT THE NEW TAX 
CREDIT FOR “MOVE UP” 

BUYERS!! 

CADDEN REALTY, INC. 
Malea Norris 
Associate Broker
520.907.4638
maleanorris@comcast.net
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572-7697 
www.arizonapoweryoga.com 

Free Yoga Class 
Sundays 4pm (new students) 
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www.edwardjones.com Member CIPF

Haas
al Advisor

N Silverbell Rd Ste 184
a, AZ 85743
72-6691

DOES YOUR FINANCIAL ADVISOR KNOW
YOUR FINANCIAL GOALS? IF NOT, LET'S TALK.

Member SIPC
Karl E Haas
Financial Advisor
.

7850 N Silverbell Rd Ste 184
Marana, AZ 85743
520-572-6691

DOES YOUR FINANCIAL ADVISOR KNOW
YOUR FINANCIAL GOALS? IF NOT, LET'S TALK.

Order Number: 0006781599V01

Width: 2.0 col

Depth: 2.0 inches

Customer: EDWARD JONES INVEST-

MENTS

Ad Type: z2-ROP

Salesperson: SUE CAMPBELL

First Insert: 07/02/09

Color: 0

000-000-0000

Local Address

Local Address

000-000-0000

Local Address

Local Address

Experience CurvesSmart.®́

A workout that keeps you motivated like never before to get the results you want.

*Offer based on first visit enrollment, minimum 24 mo. c.d./e.f.t. program. Discount applies to initial service fee. Limited time offer. New members only. Not 
valid with any other offer. Valid only at participating locations. CurvesSmart. Powered by MYTRAK. ©2009 Curves International, Inc.

JOIN NOW 

50% OFF & 30 DAYS FREE*

CURVES WORKS WITH 

SILVER SNEAKERS
curves.com

579-9353 
8250 N. CORTARO ROAD SUITE 140

VISIT US AT CORTARO & I-10  , FREE 

WEIGHT MANAGEMENT CLASSES
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HOA Management Solutions, a 
Portmere Company

8987 E. Tanque Verde Rd. #309-128

Tucson, Arizona 85749-9399

520-760-7793 phone

520-760-5935 fax

Mabelle Gummere, Director

Continental Ranch 
Community Association

9150 N. Coachline Blvd. 
Tucson, AZ 85743

Phone (520) 297-7600 

Fax (520) 297-7917

Dale De Men, 		  Community Manager

daledemen@portmere.com

Josh Seng, 		  Assistant Manager

josh@hoamanagmentsolutions.com

Fran Burke, 		  Bookkeeper

Fran@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Bill Heady, 		  Covenants Assistant

Bill@hoamanagmentsolutions.com

Jocelyn Canovali, 	 Receptionist/Activities Assistant

jocelyn@hoamanagementsolutions.com

The office is now open the last Saturday of the month 
(except for December due to the holiday). We accept 
payments by check or money order, however we will not 
accept cash on those days or handle any ARC issues. 
In case of emergency, please call (520) 780-9163 and 
follow the prompts. This number is not for reporting 
violations or dealing with delinquencies. Report parking 
violations to (520) 297-7600, ext. 105.

Office Hours:
Monday through Friday

8 a.m. to 6 p.m.

Closed Saturday and Sunday

Visit us on the web:
Website: www.CRCATucson.com

Email: continental.ranch@yahoo.com

Manager’s Corner 
Dear Continental Ranch Community,
The Holidays are traditionally a time to 
gather with friends and loved ones to give 
thanks for life’s blessings and to renew 
the spirit. This time of year lends itself 
to reflection on the people and things 
for which one is most grateful.  Here in 
the CRCA office we are most grateful for 
working with the wonderful people who 
live and work in Continental Ranch. 
The Committees have all been working 
hard and are seeing the fruits of their 
labor and setting goals as we start another 
CRCA year.  A big thank you goes out to 
all who have served and are willing to 
serve again… AND there is always room 
for more people to volunteer. The Facilities 
Committee is without members.  Please 
consider becoming a member of this vital 
committee to help your Association.
The Activities Committee held two 
successful functions: the Halloween Party 
and the Fall Festival. It was our pleasure 
to support these events and meet those 
who came out to participate.  Activities 
Committee needs more participation by the 
members. Can you help?
Thank you Seniors for your help. You 
brighten our days and we love hearing the 
laughter.
I think it is appropriate to reflect on 
a quote from Seneca, “Nothing is 
more honorable than a grateful heart.”  
Continental Ranch is a beautiful community 
of members with great hearts. May your 
holidays be bright with good cheer, may 
your loved ones be healthy and safe, and 
may your holidays be filled with meaning…

Happy New Year,
Dale De Men, Community Manager
And Staff: Josh, Fran, Bill and Jocelyn



 
 

We are the cream of the crop in maintenance services. 
One Time / Bi Monthly / Monthly 

 
Maintenance Services 

 
• Picture Perfect Shrub & Bush Trimming 
• Lawn Maintenance 
• Tree Trimming  
• Irrigation  
• Weed Control 
• Decorative Rock Vacuuming/Blowing/Raking 
• Cactus/Plant removal & transplanting 
 

Landscape Construction 
 

• Landscape Design & Renovations 
• Installation of Boulders, Decorative Rock 
     Rip-Rap, River Rock, Rock Gardens 
• Patios/Walkways 
• Planter Boxes 
• Seating Benches 
• Walls 
• Planting (Trees-Cactus-Shrubs) 

 
 Tree Trimming & Removal- over 800 trees trimmed. Were the best! 
 
Do you live on an acre or more & need your desert area manicured?  
                              We’ll make it look spectacular! 

 
       We treat your property like it’s our own! 

     Call us today for your free estimate.  520- 575-4621 
                 
                Licensed/Bonded/Insured Roc#216531 
 



Concerned About America’s Future? 

 

Please join us for a “Meet the Candidate” event for  

Brian Miller  
FOUNDER OF THE FRESHMEN 50 

www.TheFreshmen50.com 
 

Gabrielle Giffords is busy voting for government-run health care, 
  destroying our economy, and spending our grandchildren  

into unrecoverable debt.   
Southern Arizona needs a representative who will look out for you  

and adhere to the Constitution.  Southern Arizona needs real change.  
Southern Arizona needs Brian Miller. 

 

Raffle Drawings...Great Give-aways...Snacks provided! 
 

For more information contact Darryl or Laura Weaver  
Email:  dcp51@comcast.net 

When:   Sat, Dec 12th    
Where:  Continental Ranch Club House 
              8881 N. Coachline Rd              
Time:   6pm          “Paid advertisement. Not endorsed by the CRCA” 

 

Paid for by Darryl Weaver and not authorized 
by any candidate or candidate’s committee 

mailto:dcp51@comcast.net
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